## **MEXICAN CHRISTIAN MISSION**

## March 2012

The year is flying by and the Lord continues to use us in marvelous ways! Saturday March 3 we celebrated our Human Trafficking conference in Higuera Sinaloa, Mexico. Despite a cold dust storm, over 100 women participated including four ladies from the church of Pastor Vega who delivered a superb performance. God used this conference to reach dozens of women in surprising ways. Many came forward at the end seeking help for personal issues not directly related to trafficking. Lupita Perez, an 18 year old, shared that she was a victim of sexual abuse. Ana Leyda, another teen, came forward in tears because she felt no one would ever love her due to being very slender. Many others came forward to receive Christ into their hearts, to re-commit and get right with God or for prayer for their family problems. We could all sense the Holy Spirit working throughout this event. We plan to repeat this in a nearby location in April or May with warmer weather hoping to reach out to many more suffering from various emotional scars. (Matthew 15:30)

While in Higuera Sinaloa, we blessed the families of the 2 pastors there with large food runs. Both families have 3 children and do not receive even close to what they need from the tithes of their respective churches. In addition to providing plenty of food and cleaning items, we also provided low energy consumption light bulbs for all the outlets in their homes. (Philippians 4:19)

On Sunday March 4, we packed out the church of Pastor Vega to deliver a message on Creation vs. Evolution. The response was tremendous! Evolution is being taught as fact in the local schools and the teachers laugh at the idea of Creation. Our goal was to equip the people have answers for why they believe what they believe. (1 Peter 3:15)

While in the Sinaloa area there was a massive shoot-out at the police headquarters in Los Mochis. Over 1,000 bullets and several hand grenades were launched at the facility. We had passed by there both the day before and after. This is a case of your prayers for our protection being answered! We also visited a number of families offering prayer and counsel.

Our Monday discipleship in Tijuana resumed this week. We are concluding Evolution vs. Creation then moving on to other topics later this month. The group is very motivated and is learning a variety of things to equip them to serve and



Women coming forward near the end of the conference with a wide array of needs and concerns.

teach others. Most of the participants will someday become leaders. On Saturday March 24, we will be in a new church in Tijuana to speak to a youth conference on the topic of Dating with a Purpose. We hope to provide spiritual guidance to the youth and teens and how to avoid the common pitfalls that many later regret.

Another church in Tijuana has invited us to preach a few messages. We anticipate being there 2 times per month over the next 2-3 months. With your prayers God just keeps opening doors for us!

Please continue your prayers and support. Our opportunities to serve are increasing and people are being saved, instructed, prayed for and blessed! (2 Timothy 4:1-6)

God bless you all!

## **Stephen Motz**

(619)252-4863 <u>smotz@cox.net</u>

Mexican Christian Mission P.O. Box 50785 Irvine, CA. 92619

http://mexicanchristianmission.org/



Here we are in the countryside to show a film. Pastor Valdez home is below.



Pastors Leonel Vega and Fernando Valdez with their grocery blessings!





Pastor Valdez and family pictured above. Below is their daughter Kaila with her favorite cereal.



Comforting a young lady at the Human Trafficking conference.

